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If you're a writer, a visual artist, an
aspiring journalist or a master of your
craft we would love to hear the amazing
things you're up to.  If you're not sure
and want to give something a go we
want to hear it too!

Send a story, a recipe, a photo and all 
 your thoughts and queries to  Louis at
info@murchison.org.au or call 5826
2373.

A few changes coming
TO Murchison news

The Murchison Community Newsletter - the "3610" - will be going
through a couple of changes in the coming months. It might look a little
different, but should make it easier to both sign up for and contribute
to. We're excited and can't wait to build on the great work that you all
do to make the 3610 possible. 
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All articles are subject to publisher and
Management approval.
Please submit in a Word document.
Please submit Images as jpeg.
Articles published are neither in favour or not in
favour of politics.
All articles must be submitted by the monthly
deadline to be included in the next edition.

Community group/ Not-for-profit

Not-for-profit organisations from non-local

Frontpage will be shared on a monthly basis 

For further details contact the Manager of the
House at 3610ourplace@gmail.com

Full Page: $100
1/2 Page: $50
1/4: $30
1/8 (business card): $15
Annual Sponsorship - Business card size. $250 for
12 editions.
Annual sponsorship also includes 1 x half page
article per annum with photos. For further details
Contact Katrina Campbell at
3610ourplace@gmail.com

3610 Murchison Community
Newsletter is a program of
Neighbourhood House
Murchison (Vic) Inc.
Articles are due no later than the 17th of each month. 

Publication will be the last week of each month.

Please email your article to 3610ourplace@gmail.com
Subject line: Your Name/Organisation name and
month of edition.

Rates and Guide for submission.

        Organisation Local Area rates:
        Up to full page: Free

        area welcome. Space may be limited.

        between local Community organisations.

Commercial Rates:

Neighbourhood House Murchison
23 Impey Street Murchison VIC 3610
P: 03 5826 2373
E: info@murchison.org.au
     
Opening hours; 9am to 3pm Monday to Friday
(excluding Thursday).

mailto:3610ourplace@gmail.com
mailto:3610ourplace@gmail.com
mailto:3610ourplace@gmail.com


murchison.org.au Page - 3

36103610
MURCHISON COMMUNITY NEWSLETTERMURCHISON COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

MAY 2023




ANZAC Day 
Dawn Service 2023

The Murchison RSL Sub-Branch would like to thank everyone who
attended this year’s Dawn Service, it was a great turn out with
estimates ranging from 150-250 people with 20 wreaths laid in
memory of the fallen by various service & community groups and
businesses.

The Dawn Service could not be held without the support of the
community, the RSL members, Murchison Supa Value Centre,
Murchison Bakery, The Railway Hotel (The East), with thanks to
Blooming Buckets for stepping in to do our wreaths & Sargent
Spotswood and the Catafalque Party, It was great to have them back
again.  

The money raised for the ANZAC Appeal this year was exceptional. We greatly appreciate the support
of the community, staff and inmates at Dhurringile Prison as well as the many visitors passing through
our beautiful town over the Easter weekend.  We would also like to acknowledge the time members
contributed manning the stalls. 

The SES, Lions Club & Mens Shed did a great job for the school and community providing breakfast
after the service, the funds raised will help the students attend an excursion to Melbourne and the
Shrine of Remembrance. The bacon and eggs were generously donated by The Railway Hotel, milk
and bread by Murchison Bakery. 




All funds raised from the ANZAC Appeal go directly to
supporting Veterans and their families though-out Victoria with
50% remaining within the local area. 

If you are a local veteran or resident interested in talking to
someone from the RSL or becoming a member please reach
out via our email murchrsl@outlook.com we would love to
hear from you.

mailto:murchrsl@outlook.com


Solar PV systems for
Domestic, Business and Commercial

Ph: (03) 58262513 
email: info@gvce.com.au

www.gvce.com.au
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www.avonleaflowers.com.au

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL BUSINESSes

mailto:info@gvce.com.au
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aquariumschool.com

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL BUSINESSes
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MURCHISON FIRE
BRIGADE CFA 

By Bob Langford 

Winter. That awful word we dread is not far away now. With winter coming a lot of fire hazards will emerge and
these are usually associated with the warming of personal space which could include the use of electrical, gas or
solid fuel heating. Please ensure all precautions are taken when using a heating medium. A good start would be an
annual pre-season service by an authorised representative, flue cleaning where applicable and a smoke alarm
check. 

Heaters are a major cause of fires, especially during the winter months. Ensure all electrical appliances are turned
off before going to bed and remember when drying clothes ‘1 metre from the heater’ !

Kitchens! The kitchen is the room where most fires occur in the home. Do not leave cooking unattended – ‘Look
when you cook’! Check all appliances are off before leaving home or going to sleep. Never use water to extinguish
an oil or grease fire. Ensure a dry powder extinguisher and fire blanket are at hand.

Get a a copy of the CFA Booklet ‘HOME FIRE SAFETY’ - available free from the Murchison Post Office, Pharmacy,
Bakery, Supa-Value store, Garage,  Neighbourhood House and of course, Murchison Fire Station. 

Let the CFA help you, to help yourself!

So far since our last contribution it has  has been a very busy month at CFA. Here are some of the highlights.

Anzac Day: On the morning of April 25th CFA Members attended the local RSL service held in the Murchison
Memorial Gardens. A CFA wreath in memory of the fallen was laid by Comms Officer Bec Catania and 3rd Lt. Alex
Wright, LEST WE FORGET !

Brigade Elections: May 1st saw the biennial for Officers and successful candidates were returned or appointed as
follows:

Captain - THANIEL MEYER | 1st Lieutenant - TINO CATANIA | 2nd Lieutenant - ALEX WRIGHT      
3rd Lieutenant - XAVIER REILLY | 4th Lieutenant -  ANDREW GELL

Community Safety - BOB LANGFORD | Communications - BEC CATANIA
Secretary - JILL WRIGHT | Treasurer - IAN (SARGE) MACAULEY



Congratulations to Ian (Sarge) Macauley for having completed 35 years as Brigade Secretary/Treasurer. A fantastic
effort ! With Jill’s appointment as Secretary Sarge is able to now ‘downsize’ to a single role as Treasurer.
Andrew Gell and Jill Wright are new appointments to Brigade Management and we know their life skills and
experience will only benefit an already strong team.

Murchison Mens Shed: CFA Members attended the official opening of the newly built building. We wish the
Murchison Mens Shed every success in it’s aims and endeavours and look forward to a close working relationship
to mutual benefit in future years



MURCHISON FIRE
BRIGADE CFA 

By Bob Langford 

Days Mill Open Day: Mothers Day Sunday 14th May. Murchison crew were in attendance at this Murchison
landmark, with the Ultra Lite Tanker to provide first line support in case of emergency. A Brigade run sausage sizzle
was popular and the CFA Community Safety stand was well attended by the public. The weather was good and the
day enjoyed by all. Good work all involved.

power saving bonus is HERE!
All eligible Victorian households - including those

that received payments under previous rounds -

can apply for the $250 bonus to provide relief from

skyrocketing electricity prices.




Neighbourhood House Murchison is here to help if

you need a hand with the application. 




23 Impey Street Murchison

5826 2372 | manager@murchison.org.au 
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Murchison CFA at the MCG: On Saturday 13th May three Murchison Brigade
Members attended the above mentioned Round 9 at the MCG created to honour
our Vic.Emergency Services. CFA members took part in a guard of honour,
motorcade and a lap of honour along with other Emergency Services agencies,
celebrating the incredible work  Emergency Services personnel provide to their
Communities. Murchison Fire Brigade was represented by husband and wife duo
1st Lt. Tino Catani and Comms Officer Bec Catania together with 3rd Lt. Alex
Wright. Well done guys, you did Murchison proud.

join a group 



or start your own! aT neighbourhood house Murchison



23 impey street



5826 2673
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MURCHISON FIRE
BRIGADE CFA 
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Xavier Reilly: Melbourne Stair Climb Challenge 2023. Our Murchison
Member Xav Reilly has enlisted in the Melbourne Firefighter Stair Climb
Challenge to be held on 2nd Sept next. Proceeds are for Charities and
this is Xaviers story:

“Hello ! My name is Xavier Reilly and I am a member of the Murchison
Fire Brigade. I have been a member now for over 14 years starting with
Murchison Juniors and moving up to an active firefighting role where I

currently hold the office of 4th Lieutenant. From 1st July I will move into
the role of 3rd Lt under the Brigades recently introduced succession

planning system. In my time as a firefighter I have experienced a lot both
mentally and physically, watched colleagues often struggle with one
problem or another. After helping a mate complete a charity ‘Spartan
Race’ in QLD last year it inspired me to do something similar so I have
entered the Melbourne Fire Fighter Stair Climb challenge. This entails

climbing 28 floors of a Melbourne building whilst wearing full Protective
Clothing and Breathing Apparatus. Not a small feat I can tell you ! 



My charitable causes are Cancer Research and Mental Health Support.
Both areas I feel strongly about. In this I am asking the good people of
Murchison and District to support me in this challenge. Any donation

towards my personal target of $1,000 before I climb would be very
welcome, in fact awesome ! 



I have provided a copy of the poster for the event and there is a QR code

that may be scanned for donation, or just use the link to copy into
Google.



If you have any questions feel free to wander into the fire station on a

Sunday morning and try to catch me there.
Sincerely, thank you for your time.



Xavier Reilly – Murchison Fire Brigade CFA”

Great causes to support and we wish Xav well in his fundraising effort.
Murchison CFA are right behind him in this.
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HISTORY OF THE CHURCHES in MURCHISON
Presbyterian/Uniting Church

by kay ball, murchison & district historical society

The Methodist minister was Rev. T.B. Swift at that time. ln 1873 Rev. Swift fell out of favour with the Methodist
Elders and a move was afoot to transfer him to another area. However, the Presbyterian Church reformed and
approached Rev. Swift to minister to the Presbyterians and he accepted the position, much to the disapproval of
the Methodists! 

By October 1876 the building of the brick church commenced, designed by notable architect Charles Webb.
William Brown, the town’s Saddler and active community member, laid the foundation stone in November 1877. In
April 1878 the church building was completed and officially opened by Rev. James Nish, Clerk of the General
Assembly.

Rev. Swift proved a popular Minister and when he moved on in 1882, he was presented with a farewell gift of 200
sovereigns – a very large amount of money at the time. During the years he cared for the Presbyterian flock in
Murchison, he also established churches at Tatura and at Mooroopna. He was replaced by Rev. William Matthew
and then after two years, Murchison became attached to Tatura where Rev. Chambers was the Minister. By 1901
Murchison and Goulburn Weir joined together to become a distinct charge.

The Presbyterian Manse was built at No. 3 Stevenson Street in 1902 and the weatherboard Hall constructed next to
the Church in 1926.

In June 1977 the Presbyterian Church at Murchison became part of the Uniting Church. Rev. W. Higgins was
inducted as the first Uniting Church Minister and moved into the new manse which had been built in Meteorite
Street.

The current minister, Rev. Brian Spencer, lives on his own property out of Colbinabbin.

The Parish, known as Waranga Uniting Churches, now consists of preaching places in Colbinabbin, Rushworth,
Tatura and Murchison. Sadly, the Stanhope, Goulburn Weir and Toolamba buildings have closed and
congregation members now join with Rushworth, Murchison and Tatura.
Today to keep up with modern technology the Church Services are presented via Zoom to each Congregation
from the Host Church, which rotates around the Parish weekly. These services are also viewed on line by folk who
live outside the Parish.

From 1859 the Rev. A. McNicol was the first Presbyterian minister at
Rushworth, travelling to Murchison and to Whroo to conduct services
there. A building made of slab walls and a shingle roof was built in
Murchison as the church, close to where the present-day Uniting
Church stands now. The Presbyterian congregation used the building
for social gatherings and a day school as well. After Rev. McNicol moved
to Wallan in 1861, Murchison was without a long-term Minister and by
1870 the Presbyterian community worshipped with the United
Methodist Free Church, swelling the numbers there considerably.



Murchison SES are proud to announce that there is an AED now available from Murchison Supa
Value at 33 Stevenson Street Murchison.  Murchison SES handed over the device on the
22/04/2023 

Thanks to the wonderful donation from our Driver Reviver program. The money was able to help
the community with this life saving device. 
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Murchison SES
by jo sapwell

driver reviver at calder
woodburn rest stop

Murchison SES will be holding a driver reviver at Calder
Woodburn rest stop on the 09/06/2023 for the Kings
birthday long weekend. We will be there from 1pm –
7pm. Look out for our Visual Message Board  1km from
site. We provide FREE coffee, tea, milo and hot
chocolate and an assortment of biscuits along with a
BBQ of sausages and onions with your chose of bread,
not only that we cater for your 4-legged fur babies. We
have a limited amount of showbags that will keep the
kids entertained on your travels. We do have soft drinks
which are a $1.00 per can everything else is FREE.
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TEN YEARS IN THE MAKING

Over a hundred Murchison residents and friends celebrated the opening of the new Murchison Men's Shed
on Saturday the 6th May 2023.
           
The chairman of the Murchison Community Planning Committee, Mr Glen Thomas, opened proceedings and
invited the Deputy Mayor of the Greater Shepparton City Council to acknowledge the traditional land owners
and officially declare the shed open. It was pleasing to see the support and attendance of ex and current
council employees, Josh Lee, Renee Scott, Karen Kidd,  Paul Newcombe, and Steve Varcoe who all played a
major role in reaching our goal, as well as Sam Birrell, National Member of Parliament for Shepparton and Liz
Tatai from the Department of Families,Fairness and Housing.
           
Paul Sladdin, President of the AMSA, and Derek O'Leary, CEO of the VMSA both spoke of the       importance of
Men's Sheds. More than ever before, men are looking towards men's sheds as a safe and welcoming
environment to talk about their problems and seek companionship, learn new skills and gain self esteem. 
           
Its not only the men that benefit,but also the community in which they live, and this was evident by the
number of residents and members of other shed who attended the opening. It was pleasing to meet members
from Katandra West and District, Violet Town, Shepparton, Tallygaroopna, Stanhope and Shepparton East
Men's Sheds adding their support on the day.
           
In the final speech, Murchison Men's Shed President, Dennis McCullagh gave a short history lesson about the
shed over the past 10 years, and thanked the Shepparton Council who supplied the land and the building,
the Longleat Winery owners, Guido and Sandra Vazzoler, for allowing us to use our old shed rent free since
the liquidation of the nursing home.

It was also good to see members of the SES, CFA, Bowling Club, Lions Club, Caravan Park, Police, RSL,
Neighbourhood House all present and supporting our day.

The day finished with a fantastic spread of a variety of sandwiches, cakes and fruit platters which was
arranged by members of the Murchison Bowling Club.

The highlight of the day was possibly the members shoot which included the reunion of founding and life
member member, Wal Harrison, from Tatura, founding member, Ken Mair, who travelled by train from
Melbourne, and Alan Munro, stalwart and life member who also travelled from Melbourne.



Goulburn Valley Libraries offers a range of magazines and newspapers that you can access
when you visit any of our libraries but did you know that you can access newspapers from all
over Australia and magazines from around the world all for free with your Goulburn Valley
Libraries membership without leaving home? 
Newsbank features a variety of local, regional, and national news and information, including
The Shepparton News, Cobram Courier, and the Yarrawonga Chronicle - all available remotely
24/7 on any device. 

Explore credible, vetted news sources from across Australia to stay informed on events,
people and issues related to business, government, economy, sports, culture, and more. 
Head to the Goulburn Valley Libraries website at https://www.gvlibraries.com.au/ and scroll
down toward the bottom of the home page. Click on the Access Australia icon and it will take
you to the Newsbank website. If you happen to be visiting one of our libraries, including our
Mobile Library, and connect to our wifi that’s all you will need to do. You can start searching
for newspapers or topics straight away. If you are connecting from home or somewhere else
then you will be asked to enter your library membership number. This is the number near the
barcode on your library card. Once you’ve logged in you can search for a particular topic, date
or newspaper. You can read single articles or whole issues. 

Love a good magazine? Got a favourite topic your passionate about? You can access over
4000 magazines from around the world through the Libby app on your smartphone or tablet.
All you need to do is download the Libby app and sign in (just once) with your Goulburn
Valley Libraries membership. 

You’ll have access to magazines including The Australian Women’s Weekly, Better Homes
and Gardens Australia, Golf, Gardening Australia, 4x4 Magazine Australia, Wheels, Men’s
Health Australia, Australian Geographic (there’s a gorgeous kelpie on the front of the May-
June edition). Not sure what the kids are talking about? Check out Minecraft World Magazine.
Having trouble keeping up with Kochie? Try Money Magazine. The list isn’t quite endless (as I
said there are over 4000) but with so many to choose from there’s sure to be something for
everyone. 
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explore newspapers and
magazines for free with

goulburn valley libraries
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training with murchison
toolamba football club and the

mens shed opens



Sam recently was given the honour of being name the
number 1 ticket holder for Murchison, Toolamba
Football Club.
 
He accepted the honour after training with the team.
Sam is aiming to train with as many clubs as possible in
his first term as an MP. The training allows him to
engage with locals as well as shine the spotlight on the
need for funding for local sporting club infrastructure.
Sam has spoken about the need for the Government to
providing funding for all types of sporting clubs in
Parliament and used Murchison Football Club as an
example.
 
Sam also attended the opening of the Murchison Mens
Shed building and birthday celebration. A fantastic day
celebrating with the community the work of the Mens
Shed. Sam said it was important to have a modern
facility in Murchison for men to use and socialise in. He
thanked the community for their contribution and
efforts to make the shed possible.

listening posts IN MURCHISON



It was a privilege to be in Murchison at the end of April,
setting up a mobile office and holding a listening post
in the public gardens. 

I plan on hosting another of these in the winter to make
sure I catch up with anyone who is interested, while
also getting to spend some more time in the beautiful
town. 

I also had the joy of meeting the school leaders at
Murchison Primary School recently. 

We conducted a mock election, where Olympic
champion swimmer Ariarne Titmus was elected as the
class's favourite athlete in a fun-filled day.


